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Chair Andrews called for motion to approve Resolution 6919 and Commissioner Dickson moved and 
Commissioner Mohlis seconded the motion.   
 
AYES: Andrews, Mohlis, Straus, Dickson  
NAYS: None 
 
Chair Andrews announced a change in order to the agenda, saying the Board will be hearing the Green 
Building item prior to the update on the Manufacturing cluster. 
 
VII. UPDATE ON GREEN BUILDING ENHANCEMENTS TO KALBERER BUILDING  
 
Portland Development Commission staff presenting this item: 
Ms. Anne Price, Business and Operations Division Manager 
 
Those providing testimony on this item: 
Mr. Patrick Gortmaker, Kalberer 
Mr. Clark Brockman, SERA Architects 
 
The Mason-Ehrman building recently received a Leadership in Energy and Environmental Design 
(LEED) Gold rating from the U.S. Green Building Council’s Existing Buildings Operations and 
Maintenance (EBOM) program. The building’s owner, the Kalberer Company, the building’s primary 
tenant, PDC, and SERA Architects have spent the past year in pursuit of this designation. In addition to 
the LEED Gold certification, the building also received an Energy Star Rating of 86.  

The receipt of this honor is a direct result of significant effort, partnership and dedication by the project 
team and PDC staff.   

Mr. Patrick Gortmaker, representing the Kalberer family, spoke about what an incredible 
accomplishment this was, especially considering this is a 1908 un-insolated building.  He said the key 
to this achievement and gold LEED rating is PDC leadership and the staff, particularly Mr. Bruce Gier.  
He said Mr. Gier was key to this success. He also recognized Mr. Dan Spero and the Green Team for 
their significant contribution and working with SERA Architects to make this happen. He said this effort 
was truly a collaborate one and he appreciates everyone’s involvement and hard work.   

Mr. Clark Brockman said it was great to work with Kalberer and PDC, saying this achievement was a 
great demonstration of PDC staff’s commitment to excellence. He said it is important to emphasize the 
reason for doing this is not to receive a plaque but rather to improve the building owner’s bottom line 
and optimize tenant conditions.  

Chair Andrews applauded everyone for their efforts.  He said he now had to leave PDC’s Board 
meeting for another commitment and would be turning the meeting over to Commissioner Mohlis as 
Acting Chair.   

The Board, Executive Director, key staff and external parties took a brief moment for a photo 
opportunity where the plaque was presented. 






